
From: Quam, David <DQuam@NGA.ORG>
To: Quam, DavidDQuam@NGA.ORG
CC: Bates, Jeffreyjbates@nga.org

Pattison, Scottspattison@NGA.ORG
wesleysmith@utah.govwesleysmith@utah.gov
Maribel Ramosmaribel.ramos@governor.virginia.gov

Date: 12/18/2015 3:00:40 PM
Subject: Request for information regarding refugees

Dear State Rep:
 
You are receiving this email because you submitted a request on behalf of your governor to receive reports on 
refugees from the State Department.  This email is to confirm that your information was submitted to the 
Department and you should hear from them shortly if you have not already.
 
Thank you for participating in this process.  If you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to call or 
write me.
 
Happy Holidays!
 
DCQ
The information contained in this electronic transmission, including any attachments, is for the 
exclusive use of the intended recipient(s) and may contain information that is privileged, proprietary, 
and/or confidential. If the reader of this transmission is not an intended recipient, or a person 
responsible for delivering it to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any review, 
dissemination, distribution, or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received 
this communication in error, please immediately notify the sender and delete this message.
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